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The Deuce is Loose 
   The Deuce is Loose will be taking a break for the Summer and 
will resume in September (date to be announced). Have a safe 
and happy summer! 
  
   Thank you all for your continued support! 

Belfast Lions Club   
Belfast Fire Department 
Belfast Rec. Centre Board 

 
Belfast Historical Society 
   Wow, it’s hard to believe that it is August already! Our Croft 
House is open from Tuesday to Saturday with lots of gift ideas 
so be sure to drop in. We are pleased to welcome our new 
groundskeeper and maintenance man, Peter Noel, who is 
doing a great job looking after our site. 
   We want to thank those of you who supported our first 
fundraising event, The Festival of Small Halls and a big “Thank 
You!” as well to St John’s Church for allowing us to host it in 
this wonderful space. Please consider supporting our next 
fundraiser which is an outside event filled with fun, facts, food, 
and music! 
   On August 7th, 1803, the ship Polly arrived on the shores of 
Belfast, Prince Edward Island. This was one of three ships 
bringing Scottish settlers from the Isle of Skye under the 
guidance of Thomas Douglas, the 5th Earl of Selkirk. Every year 
on this date, or close by, now known as “Polly Day”, the Belfast 
Historical Society celebrates the arrival of these settlers and 
honours their legacy of establishing the community that lives 
on today. This year, our Polly Day celebration will take place 
August 6th, from 1:00-3:00pm in front of the Croft House at 
Lord Selkirk Park. Our very own Alan Buchanan, well known for 
his love of history, storytelling, and of course humor, will be 
sharing some tales to enlighten and entertain us. Music is an 
important part of our culture, and we are delighted to welcome 
our kilted friend Norman Stewart who is always a favorite at all 
things Scottish! Prepare to sit back and be entertained! (And 
please bring your own lawn chair!) Our BBQ will be all fired up 
and we will also have Penny’s strawberries and ice cream. 
 
Camp Buchan 
   Drop off your pop bottles/can and beverage bottles/cans at 
the shelter set up at the entrance to the Camp Buchan 
property. 
   Appreciate if you would remove the caps and rinse out the 
containers, it helps a lot at the recycling depot. 
   Your refundable containers help support maintenance at 
Camp Buchan. 
               Thank You! 

Belfast Consolidated School Report for July 2022 
   Congratulations to this year’s Belfast Consolidated School 
Graduates! Below you will find an alphabetized list of the 
graduates: 

Quintin Beck,  Tristan Bernard, Nino Buffa, Cayden Brum, 
Nathan Costain, Aurora Devries, Eva Garnhum, Kallie 
Gerritsen, Josh Lungal, Layla McKinley, Ethan Scott, Aaron 
Sholer, Callum Thomson and Blake Wilson. 
   The major award winners for the grade 9 class were 
Nathan Costain (Ken McAleer Award highest average), Layla 
McKinley (D Waldo Taylor community/artistic), Joshua 
Lungal (Martha Dougan true friendship award), Callum 
Thomson (Robert MacNevin school spirit award), Kallie 
Gerritsen (Creston Gillis volunteer of the year award), 
Tristan Bernard (Kay Gillis Scholastic Award), Eva Garnhum 
(Female Athlete of the Year), and Quintin Beck (Male 
Athlete of the Year). Valedictorians were Blake Wilson and 
Nino Buffa. You can watch video of the graduation 
ceremonies on YouTube: https://youtu.be/BMGJj56c2vs. 
   Thanks to students, staff, and especially Mrs. Meg Edward 
for all their work on the school closing that was held on 
Tuesday, June 28th. To watch the video, you see it on 
YouTube at this link: https://youtu.be/0SCoExszU14. 
   We would like to thank outgoing staff Jacob MacLeod, 
Bobbi Van Dyke, and Adam Carragher for their efforts this 
past school year for our students. We would like to 
congratulate Jan Mingrone on her retirement. Jan was a key 
member of our Educational Assistants team supporting 
students who need support in their programming. Jan was 
an excellent support to our students and staff. Jan will truly 
be missed! 
   We would like to welcome back Mrs. Meg Edward who will 
be returning next year to our school. Also returning will be 
Emmylou Good and Danielle Farrow. Danielle is currently 
off on maternity leave until Jan 2023, at which time, 
Emmylou will be going off on maternity leave. Also joining 
our staff is Aaron Ellis, who will be teaching K-6 music as 
well as other grade 7/8 classes. Our custodian Lyndsey Flynn 
is off on maternity leave for the start of the school year. We 
are very fortunate to have Belfast’s own Baxter Ross join us 
while Lyndsey is off. Welcome to Belfast School, Baxter! 
   Ms. Alyssa, Mrs. Van Colen and I are back to the school on 
Thursday, August 25th if you need to visit the school for any 
reason. We will be answering e-mails periodically over the 
summer if you want to reach us that way. 
   We hope our students, staff, and community are having a 
wonderful summer! 

 
Mr. John Munro (Principal Belfast Consolidated School) 

https://d.docs.live.net/4f9a908ee7ff08bf/Documents/Belfast%20Lions%20Club/Belfast%20Newsletter/2020%20Newsletters/10%20-%20October%202020/www.BelfastLionsNewsletter.com
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Rural Municipality of Belfast  - Council Briefs 
   Municipal Campaign School Kings Playhouse Georgetown 
August 20th, 2022 – 9:am – 12:pm. The PEI Coalition for 
Women in Government has partnered with the Federation of 
PEI Municipalities to offer a Municipal Campaign School to 
women ahead of the 2022 Municipal Elections – a half-day 
workshop. For more information, or to register, please email: 
peiwomeningovernment@gmail.com. 
   Thinking of running in the Upcoming Municipal Election? 
Monday, November 7th, 2022. For those thinking about a 
possible run in the upcoming Municipal Election for the Rural 
Municipality of Belfast; Municipal Affairs, with the Province of 
PEI has set up a website for Candidate Nominations and 
Resources. This site will provide you with Candidate Forms, a 
Candidate Guidebook, Election Signage Information, FAQ 
Existing Council Running in Elections, and Diversity in 
Government Resources. This information can be found at: 
www.peimunicipalelections.ca. 
   Draft Official Plan Coming August 19th! Just a heads up that 
Council will be holding public discussions throughout the 
summer on an Official Plan and Development Bylaw for the 
Municipality. 

• Our Planners have been contacting and will continue to 
contact organizations throughout the summer. 

• Official Notice of public meetings is taking place now, 
through September 2nd (and beyond). Draft documents 
will be available for viewing on our website and at our 
office on August 19th. 

• A Public Meeting will take place on September 12th at 7:00 
PM at the Wood Islands Village Upstairs Meeting Hall. 

• A follow-up Public Council Meeting will take place on 
September 21st; and 

• The Official Plan and Development Bylaw (with final 
revisions) will be presented at the October 19th Council 
Meeting for adoption. 

Looking forward to hearing from you. 
   First Test of our Municipal Emergency Management Plan a 
Success! As you all know, we had an Emergency in the Wood 
Islands area on July 22nd, specifically, the fire on the 
Northumberland Ferry.  Fortunately, there were no fatalities 
and no injuries that we know of. That said, I would like to give 
a shout-out to all the emergency responders and all the 
volunteers that helped out (way too many to list). This was the 
first time our new Municipal Emergency Management Plan was 
used, and everything went great. A special shout-out to Jill 
Harris, who evoked our Emergency Plan and did a fabulous job 
throughout the emergency…Thanks Jill! 
 

Office Open: Tues, Wed, Thurs 9:00 AM – 12:00 Noon 
Website: www.ruralmunicipalityofbelfast.com 
Email: ruralmunicipalityofbelfast@gmail.com 

Phone: (902) 962-2086  CAO: Bob Brooks 
13056 Shore Road - Unit 103, Wood Islands, PE, C0A 1R0 

Belfast and Area Watershed Group  (BAWG) 
   The field crew is hard at work on our streams, along with 
water quality monitoring, Bank Swallow, amphibian surveys 
and tree planting. We appreciate all the community support as 
we move forward. Follow us on Facebook and Instagram for 
regular updates. Better yet, become a member to receive our 
newsletter full of updates and “good to know” information 
regarding watershed management. 
   Children’s Events   August 5th – Let’s Go Fly a Kite, August 18th 
– Let’s Go Sailing. Time: 10:30 - 12:30. Location: Wood Islands 
Lighthouse. Registration is required – see Facebook page or 
member newsletter for link to registration. Partner for events: 
Wood Islands Area Development Corporation (WIADC). 
   Presenting our new board: 
 President, Andy Henry 
 Vice-President, Ian Watt 
 Treasurer, Ian Dohoo 
 Secretary, Jay Simmons 
   Board of Directors: Liz Dacombe, Eric Edward, Amanda 
Creamer, Kevin Jeffrey, Bradley Davies, Terry Morrison, Jeanne 
Maki, Brenda Simmons, Richard Greenwood. 
   Watershed Coordinator: Sherry Pelkey, bawgpei@gmail.com 
or 902-218-1582. 
 
Belfast Lions Memorial Bench 
   This is to inform one and all, the Belfast Lions Memorial 
bench is once again sitting under the pine tree, waiting for 
someone to sit. 
   It is my hope and wish that members of the community will 
use this bench to sit and enjoy the beauty, peace and quiet that 
nature can provide. An eagle may fly by, a kingfisher may 
swoop, and fish might jump to catch whatever is flying 
overhead. Also, five goslings hatched this year, and if you're 
lucky, you may see them swimming around or eating the grass 
on the pond's bank. 
   I have noticed that cars have driven slowly by, and I'm not 
sure if individuals are hesitant to stop because I'm puttering 
around outside. If that is the case, please drive in and pretend 
I'm not there. I would not stop someone from enjoying the 
view I look at every day, nor the sound of the water flowing 
down the spillway.              Terry Morrison 
 
COVID-19 
   During these changing and uncertain times, the Belfast Lions 
Club encourages our friends and neighbours to do all they can 
to stay safe and healthy by following the guidelines provided 
by Health PEI and the Chief Public Health Officer. 
   For more information and updates on the current pandemic 
situation, visit the PEI Government’s COVID-19 information 
website - https://www.princeedwardisland.ca/en/topic/covid-
19. Further information is also available on their Facebook 
page at https://www.facebook.com/govpe/. 

Be safe and stay healthy! 

mailto:peiwomeningovernment@gmail.com
http://www.peimunicipalelections.ca/
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Wood Islands and Area Development Corporation 
Summer Staff of 2022 ~ We welcome Isabel MacRae – 
Lighthouse Assistant Manager. 
Let’s Go Fly A Kite with WIADC and BAWG on August 

5th. To register for this event please call our office. 
   The Wood Islands Market 

• Visitor Information Centre – 9:00am to 6:00pm 

• Sweet Factory – 9:00am to 6:30pm 

• Whistle Stop – Tuesday to Sunday 12:00pm to 8 pm 

• Liquor Store –Monday to Saturday – 10:00am to 
7:00pm & Sunday – 12:00pm to 5:00pm 

• Lighthouse – 9:00am to 5:30pm, Tours 9:30am to 
4:30pm 

   2022 Sign Plaza ~ 2022 Rent a space at our plaza for $100.00 
per year. Your sign is yours to design. Max size is 16 x 44. 
Contact our office by e-mail for details. 
   2022 Under the Roof Outdoor Farmer’s Market ~ Join us on 
Thursdays we have a spot for you! Sites are; Plaza, gazebo, and 
rail shed. Day of the week for the Farmer’s Market – Thursdays 
from 1:00pm to 5:00pm. Interested in becoming a vendor in 
2022 from July to October, please contact our office. 
   2022 We have a Freight Shed, next to the Trails, to rent ~ 
Email to wiadc@woodislands.ca. Looking for a business to fill 
this spot! 
   Hall Rental ~ Visit our website ~ www.woodislands.ca. 
Interested bookings, please email to: wiadc@woodislands.ca. 

 
2022 September 17th & 18th. “70 Mile Coastal Yard 
Sale” is a GO! Keep watching our Facebook page for 
updates on registration. 

 
All inquiries Email: wiadc@woodislands.ca 

Phone: 902•962•3761 
 
Island Pride Garden Co    
   Island Pride Garden Co is full of plants bursting with Summer 
Colour ready to plant. Looking for a gift? We carry succulents, 
garden art, pottery and garden supplies. Mark your Calendar 
for 70-Mile Yard Sale weekend. Our fall planted bulbs will be in 
stock. 
   We will be hosting a group site for the 70-Mile Yard Sale 
September 17th-18th for this amazing weekend - Camper sites 
$80.00 each and Tables inside a greenhouse or outdoor $20.00 
per table. Book now to ensure you have a spot 902-962-2044. 
   
Coffee Club 
   Coffee Club meets at 9:00AM every Tuesday morning at the 
Pinette Raceway. 
 
 
 

Thank You 
   We would like to send a huge Thank You to our family, friends 
& neighbors for all the support during this difficult time. We 
were humbled by the outpouring of support we have received, 
and continue to receive, while travelling back and forth to 
Halifax for treatment. Your kindness and generosity will not be 
forgotten. 
 

Thank you, 
The Morrison Family 
Steven, Pat, Sarah, Emily & Barbara 

 
Burning Permits Notice 

A friendly reminder from your Fire Department 
PLEASE READ THE PERMIT CAREFULLY, FRONT AND BACK 

 
UNDER SECTION 30.(3) A PERMIT ISSUED UNDER 

SUBSECTION (1) SHALL NOT BECOME VALID UNTIL THE 
APPLICANT HAS NOTIFIED THE FIRE DEPARTMENT 
RESPONSIBLE…AND GIVEN DETAILS OF THE FIRE 

 
FIRE CHIEF:     JASON RECTOR 902-388-1937 
DEPUTY CHIEF: DARCY MACPHERSON 902-940-0174 
PRESIDENT:    RICHARD HEWS           902-213-3247 

    
   THE FIRE PREVENTION ACT, states from March to December 
any year... -"there shall be NO OPEN FIRES (GRASS, BUSH ETC) 
WITHOUT A PERMIT". 
 
   Landowners, contractors, government/private projects are 
required to have burning permits which are available from the 
Dept of Energy & Forestry District Office, West Royalty on 
Beach Grove Road (902-368-4800). It is IMPERATIVE that the 
landowner check the fire index via internet, local radio stations, 
TV and the newspaper also report the fire index each day 
through the summer month. If in doubt, contact the Forestry 
Department. 
 

PLEASE NOTE THE NEW CHANGES LISTED BELOW: 
FAILURE TO HAVE A VALID BURNING PERMIT WILL RESULT IN 

AN INVOICE FOR SERVICES OF $200.00 OR MORE. 
 

HAVE A SAFE SUMMER! 
 
 
Selkirk Millennium Club 
   Selkirk Millennium Club meets every 3rd Wednesday. Call 
Sylvia at 902-659-2240 for time & place. 
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On behalf of the Belfast Community Development Corporation Board of Directors, we want to say THANK YOU! 

 
   The past two golf seasons have been extremely challenging, and we know the countless hours and dedicated efforts that board, 
members and staff have all put in to make golf one of the most important recreational options available to PE Islanders during the 
pandemic. Our collective efforts have contributed to a very strong couple of years for everyone at Belfast Highland Greens and the 
Lord Selkirk Campground. 

   With this in mind, we wanted to share the latest information on the recent changes to ensure that all of you are aware of the 
ongoing work that our maintenance crews and staff have and are undertaking to increase your level of enjoyment at Belfast Highland 
Greens and the Lord Selkirk Campground. 

   Firstly, we want to highlight the excellent work that our maintenance crew are doing at the course. Derek Gillis brings incredible 
knowledge and guidance to all of the crew and certainly takes pride in his work at the course, a joy to work with. Scott MacLeod, 
another seasoned member of the team, handles all of our testing and maintains the course brilliantly. Dan Martell and Evan Stewart 
are the younger members of the crew and continue to develop the course and, in particular, have done great work on the bunkers 
this year among other things. Lloyd Bruce and Gwenda Doyle have been working hard to ensure the course is in great condition to 
enhance your golf experience. They are supported by Colin Singleton who handles most equipment maintenance and repairs and 
William Singleton who leads all maintenance on the campgrounds and supports the golf maintenance crew. They take pride in their 
work, and it shows! 

   In addition, on the Campground side, we have Dan Sales, Brianna MacDonald, John Langley and Theodore MacLeod who keep the 
campground, canteen, pool and mini-putt in excellent order. No job is too challenging for our crews and they always have great 
advice on how to improve the experience for everyone. 

   Speaking of the Mini-Putt, we want to thank Matt Kenny for his work in rebuilding the area to a high standard. A definite welcome 
addition to the campground and seeing a high level of use this season. 

   The Pool area has a new improved look which is receiving rave reviews from the swimmers with new stairs in the main pool and 
next week the stairs in the smaller pool will be replaced allowing us to reopen that pool as well. William Singleton did an amazing 
job on the pool deck and painting all of our buildings and decks on the property. He is currently building a fence around the course 
focusing on areas that are close to cliffs ensuring safety as a priority for all of us. 

   The canteen has been upgraded with some new equipment and a fresh coat of paint as well as new floor. The public washrooms 
on site have all had the floors upgraded and roof re-shingled on one of the bathroom facilities. The stage area is freshly painted as 
well as the clubhouse – inside and out! 

   We have purchased new equipment, mowers, rental clubs for men, women and juniors, done countless repairs to everything from 
rooves, to floors, as well as grounds, greens, tee decks, cart paths, trails, and everything in between. All tolled, an investment of a 
quarter of a million dollars to the course and campgrounds. 

   We recently launched 5 new commercials on CBC and social media – be on the lookout for our Discovering Belfast Ads which not 
only highlight Belfast Highland Greens and the Lord Selkirk Campground but also other local businesses in our beautiful Belfast. 

   The Clubhouse and Canteen crew are, as always, there to serve you. Under the leadership of our new Executive Director – Barry 
Galloway, the team is doing amazing work. With Amanda Bell and Amy Singleton our senior team leaders, they support the other 
clubhouse staff Kai Boyle, Samantha Campbell, and Caleb Creed in the clubhouse and Dallas Singleton and Alex Jackson in the 
Canteen/Pool area.  Lawrence (Larry) who (although retired) has taken care of the pool for years has been training Dallas and William 
in all things pool related and they have taken to it like ducks to water. 

   In addition to the work on the course and grounds, the board is working hard on a couple of new projects within the community. 
With a team of local committed volunteers, we are moving toward development of a Wellness Centre for Belfast and also a Housing 
project for the community. We recently assumed the lease of Pinette Park from the Province and are working with potential investors 
interested in helping us to further develop the area. We will have more on these projects once we complete the current Golf/Camping 
season. 

   We continue to have a unique opportunity ahead of us to grow the game of golf the campground and the community. We 
appreciate your continued support and look forward to a bright future for Belfast. 

   Belfast Community Development Board of Directors: Mark Booth – Chairperson; Sylvia Yuill – Treasurer; Ian Petrie; Frieda Billard; 
David Cooper; Amanda Creamer; Chris Profit and Alan Buchanan. 



 

 

 

The Belfast Lions Newsletter is sponsored by the following local businesses. 
The Belfast Lions Club would like to say, “Thank you!” 

This ongoing and generous support is what keeps this Newsletter in publication. 
Support your local business providers and keep Belfast strong! 

   

Computer and Electronics Services 
In home help for all systems 

PC / Mac / iOS / Android / Linux 
Email, Internet, Printers, Cell Phones, 
Networking, Virus Removal, System Tune-ups, 
Home Theatre, Video Monitoring, Custom 
Web Design and more! 

Henry Kliner   (902) 978-2447 
henry@henrykliner.com   henrykliner.com 

 

 
Winter Hours 

Monday – Saturday:  7:00 AM – 7:00 PM 
Sunday:  9:30 AM – 5:30 PM 

 
 

 

   

 
Redpath Realty Ltd. 

 

Your Local Real Estate Office 

www.LivethePEIdream.com 

Phone   902.218.0496 
  

J.E.M. Electric Carries a complete line of 

Generac auto-start, standby generator units, 
portable and pressure washer Generac units 
also available. Generlink (meter base 
hookups). Complete electrical service. Call 
Erwin at: 

902-626-9849   or   902-659-2872 
Email:   jemelectric@pei.aibn.com 

   

 
1800 Point Prim Road Belfast C0A1A0 902-659-2851 

Open May 1st–October 31st Off Season 902-659-2524 
Facebook Page Kro In The Skye Art Studio 

krointheskye@hotmail.com 
krointheskye.com 
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Auto Sales, New Tire Sales, Undercoating & Oil Changes 

 

Terry Huestis 

Painting and Renovations 
 

Call Terry 
902-394-1870  or  902-651-2146 

  

 

 

 

Wood Islands 
and Area 

Development 
Corporation 

 

www.woodislands.ca 
902-962-3761 

 

 

Rural Municipality of Belfast  -  Meet Your RMB Council and Administration: 
Mayor - Garth Gillis                                    Deputy Mayor - Virginia Cooke 

Grants Committee Chair - Billy Gamble     Gas Tax Committee Chair - Andy Henry 

Councillors: - Lynn Docherty;  Mary-Mecher Carlson;  and  Joanne Vessey 

CAO - Bob Brooks     Administration - Ashley Feschuk   and   Jill Harris 

Ph: (902) 962-2086    Email: ruralmunicipalityofbelfast@gmail.com     Web: ruralmunicipalityofbelfast.com 

Address:    13056 Shore Road - Unit 103, Wood Islands, PE, C0A 1R0    Facebook: Facebook.com/belfastpei 

 

Advanced Nursing Foot Care 
Nail clipping , callus removal, 

Diabetic foot care, ingrown toenails. 
Services provided in your home 

at your convenience. 

Contact Mary Alice McKenna for more info. 
902-326-9454    Call or text 

 

 
Brian Thomson 

Call or text: 902-218-3784         6 Morrison’s Beach Road 

thomsonelectricpei@gmail.com            South Pinette, PE 
                                                                                       C0A 1R0 

Providing Modern Electric Solutions 

Nicholson Industries 

If you’re in need of de-cluttering your yard of 
vehicles or machinery give us a call. 

Paying cash. 
Yard is open for whitegoods and scrap. 

902-620-9335          902-659-2457 
 



 

 

 

 
 

 

ALBERT MACDONALD 
Mulching and Skid Steer Service 

Specializing in; Walking Trails, 
Woodlot Road Maintenance & Construction, 

Mulching, Blueberry Land Maintenance, 
Property Maintenance, etc. 

Albert 902-969-5151 or Rory 902-969-7800 

 

The Point Prim Market 
 

Open Saturday’s 

From June 4th - Sept 3rd 2022 

From 11:00am - 3:00pm 

 

968 Point Prim Road 
 

Support Your Local Artisans 

Where You Will Find 

Art, Jewelry, Crafts, Food, 

Vegetables & Wood Crafts 

 

 

Facebook Page: 

The Point Prim Market 968 

 

   

 
 
 

To advertise your business in the Belfast lions Newsletter 
please e-mail BelfastNewsletter@outlook.com for information. 
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Your Belfast Lions Club 

 

   

Name  
Phone 

E-mail Home Mobile 

Dollar, Ernie King Lion 902-659-2830 403-991-6823 erniedollar@gmail.com 

Gosselin, Victor Treasurer 902-659-2749 902-218-3412 vr.gosselin@outlook.com 

Carey, Dan Secretary 902-659-2730 778-988-4403 dandyman@telus.net 

Cooper, David New Members & Cash Draw 902-659-2931 902-970-7415 coopersredwhite@gmail.com 

Kliner, Henry Newsletter & Calendars  902-978-2447 henry@henrykliner.com 

Beck, Jeff Hockey Pool 902-659-2111 902-394-4612 Jeffrey.beck@hotmail.com 

Compton, Russ   902-361-2195 
(work) 

rcompton@norcanmarine.com 

Gerritsen, Scott  902-659-2647 902-626-7607 scott.gerritsen@bellaliant.net 

MacKenzie, Douglas  902-659-2789 902-394-0669 douglas@gillislodge.com 

Mackenzie, Ross  902-659-2668 902-393-7016 p_rmackenzie@pei.sympatico.ca 

MacKinnon, Neil  902-659-2535   

Moir, Dan  902-659-2267   

Morrison, Erwin  902-659-2872 902-626-9849 erwin@jemelectricpei.com 

Nicholson, Clifford     

Panton, Wayne  902-659-2893 902-969-7413  

Young, Evan  902-523-2170  youngnomad8@gmail.com 

     
 
 
 

 

 
Newsletter Information and Guidelines 
   For all ads, submissions, comments and suggestions, please use ONLY 
BelfastNewsletter@outlook.com. 
   Community service announcements are included at no charge and should generally be 
limited to a maximum of a quarter page (~30 lines / 300 words). Larger community notices 
may be included if space permits. 
   * The Belfast Lions Newsletter is a community service of the Belfast Lions Club. Content or 
opinions expressed in the newsletter are not necessarily those of the Belfast Lions Club, the 
Editor, Advertisers and/or associated organizations. We reserve the right to edit for content, 
length, size and/or to choose not to accept any and/or all submission(s) without prejudice. 
Submission deadline for next newsletter is August 22nd, 2022, at 6:00 PM. 
E-mail: BelfastNewsletter@outlook.com 
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